DRAFT -Bamburgh Parish Council

Minutes Parish meeting held on Tuesday 9th November 2021 at 6.30pm Pavilion.
Present – Barbara Brook (BB) Andrew Bardgett (AB) Kirsty Dobson (KD) Sue Aldred (SA) Cllr Guy Renner-Thompson (GRT) Cllr Wendy Pattison (WP) Joan Mitchell (JMC) 
Also present, 2 members of the public
1. Apologies – John Mackey (JM) Kate Morton (KM)
2. Declaration of interest – None
3. Minutes of 14th September 2021 – Accepted and signed as correct record – AB and KD
4.  Public Questions – None
5. Financial Statement– JMC update on the financial statement, bank statement @ 09/11/21 = Current A/C – £10,850.17, Saver A/C – £17,433.57.
.
6. Matters Arising:
· BB – introduced and welcomed Councillor Wendy Pattison – Portfolio Holder for Adults Wellbeing, who gave a brief synopsis of her areas of responsibility and duties involved.
· Highways Update/Traffic Calming/Speeding – AB – BP councillors met with Richard McKenzie from NCC on 20th October, proposals including flat top humps, short term parking signs received a very positive response, further discussions to take place and proposals advertised to village.  
· Bamburgh Conservation Area Character Appraisal – BB – BB advised report still waiting to go to committee, Jessica Turner leaving AONB and replacement Sarah Winlow taking over from the beginning of December.
· Broadband – JM – JMC read update from JM “At the last meeting the process of fibre installation was discussed. Essentially, Openreach will be active in Bamburgh until Christmas linking properties to the network. The poles that carry the cables over Church Street and next to the pavilion have been installed as burying the cables would have involved digging up Church Street and would be prohibitively expensive in the context of Openreach’s budget. Bamburgh already has many telegraph poles and after discussion between Openreach, members of the Parish Council and Bamburgh Castle Estates there was general agreement that 3 more poles would be largely unnoticed. Following the installation of these poles several objections were however received regarding specifically the pole installed to serve the pavilion. The objectors felt that, in particular, when standing on Front Street at the entrance to the Green and looking towards the tennis courts the pavilion pole broke the skyline and was both highly visible and unattractive. Openreach now think that the best solution is to remove this pole and bury the cable from the Wynding to the Pavilion”.
· Wheelchair Access to Beach – KD/BB – After a busy summer it has been quieter during October with a few loans over half term, it could be busy over the Christmas break. KD will chase up ramp to be installed and BB has arranged electric installation before Christmas. KD meeting on 10th November with artist for quotation to design local birds/wildlife posters and plaque.
· Playpark – JM – JMC read update from JM “After a consultation process involving four potential suppliers which was rather drawn-out because of Covid constraints, it was decided that the supplier was to be the same company that manufactured/installed the existing play area. Playscheme is based in York and provides bespoke activities that can be adapted to fit the available space. The choice was also influenced by the rather rustic look of the products that seemed most appropriate to the surroundings. All potential suppliers priced their projects within a very narrow range, so cost was not a key consideration. Presently funding documentation is being prepared. Immediate next steps include preparing a presentation to villagers in the pavilion to explain the project. Hopefully this will occur around the turn of the year”.
· Triangle and Footpath Map – KM – JMC read update from KM “Triangle- I have asked the contractor if they can address the cement that is still on some of the posts, and I am going to get a hook rather than a padlock for the chain.
Footpath Map - Had a meeting with Jessica and Marcus the artist to go over final changes and additions to the map.  This has included adding the wheelchair access and also cycle routes in the area as well as a few other tweaks to the detail”.
· Holiday Let Properties Precept Letter – BB/JMC – letters delivered by councillors during October/November.
· Water Bottle Filler – BB/JMC – Previously list of alterations stipulated by Northumbrian Water, KD will contact NW to suggest further meeting.
· Local Transport Plan – AB – Councillor’s meeting agreed 3 points which have been forwarded to Highways: The introduction of a 30-minute parking/waiting scheme, between the Victoria Hotel and The Castle Inn, as supported by the recent community survey. A raised hump to incorporate a courtesy crossing, to be situated at the entrance to the Green as highlighted by the recent Pedestrian v Vehicle survey. Traffic calming scheme utilising raised humps at north and south entrances to the village, to reduce the excessive speeds as identified in the September 2019 speed survey. 
· Remembrance Sunday 14th November – BB – Church Service at St Aidans at 11am followed by laying of wreaths at Memorial 11.45am.
· Christmas Lights – BB/JMC – Date arranged for Saturday 27th November, Church Service 5.30pm, followed by lights switch on at 6.15pm, Ian Patterson has kindly agreed to switch on the Christmas Lights this year. 

· Lights on The Green – BB/AB – Damaged lights on the Green have now been replaced, four new bases were supplied, leaving three in reserve.
· Parish Council Meetings Schedule – BB/JMC it was agreed that BPC schedule of forthcoming meetings in 2022 will be placed on notice boards, website, and social media.
· Other Business – 
GRT advised repainting of Armstrong Cottages Lamp Posts has now been approved.

GRT advised no further update on Walled Garden

GRT advised ongoing Northern Powergrid issues there should now be less interruptions to Power.
GRT advised repairs to Ingram Road now on the schedule 
Date of next meeting - Tuesday 11th January 2022 at 6.30pm – location Pavilion.
Subsequent events – Addendum
The following comments do not form part of the BPC meeting minutes nevertheless they provide additional information critical to an understanding of the discussion about broadband that took place at the Parish Council meeting. 
Several days after the BPC meeting, we were contacted by Openreach who informed us that they intended to move the pavilion pole to behind the mound on the opposite side of the footpath to the cricket and wheelchair outhouses and also to reduce its height by about 2 meters (rather than bury the fibre cable as previously stated) in order to reduce its visibility. Apparently, land-owner approvals required for burial would jeopardise meeting the overall village deadline of early January 2022 on which recovery of their overall costs depended. If villagers’ concerns remain after this change a request can be made for the cable to be buried in the future although this may take up to two years to be acted upon.

